
Location:  GCC Waterfront  Park 
2:00 PM 

June 18, 2022 Gamblewood Community Club Annual Meeting Minutes 

Meeting called to order at 2:12pm by Tom Twigg, Gamblewood Board President, board members 
introduced. 12 vote cards counted. 

Next Meeting - tentatively set for Saturday, June 17, 2023. 

2021 Meeting minutes read. Motion to accept by Chuck Trimble, seconded by Graig Stilwell, 
approved unanimously. 

Treasurer’s Report presented by Phil Elena, Treasurer, questions taken and answered. Motion to 
accept by Beth Berglund, seconded by Mary Trimble, approved 
unanimously. 

Comments on communication with membership made by Tom 

2021-2022 year review and accomplishments presented by Tom 
• Installed surveillance cameras at waterfront park 
• Installed spring teeter in play area at waterfront park 
• Added bike racks at both parks 
• Established relationship/contract with Kitsap Towing to deal with problem cars parked on 

common property (parks) 
• Sponsored Social Committee activities including movie in the park, wreath making party, Santa 

visit and photos, rock painting for kids and adult bonfire, and Kaylee and Patrick Willman’s 
Easter egg hunt and Easter bunny photos. 

• Spring waterfront park work party—board members and some spouses, and Lyndzie 
Hashbarger 

• Upcoming garage sale (July 2) 

New Business 
 a. Improvement/maintenance priorities for parks in coming year? (ie., New playground   
equipment at play park, community work party) 
 b. Social events (movies, music, food gatherings, etc) 
 c. Discuss possible food pantry 
 d. Additions from members included combining welcoming and social committees, 
creating a neighborhood food pantry, adding a life jacket station at the beach, wind screen for 
shelter, creating a pickle ball court, adding garden beds in the waterfront park. No votes 
allocating money were taken. 

Board of Directors 
Only 1 board position was up for renewal/filling, the 1 year term that had been served by 
Andrew Ybarra. Andrew was willing to serve another 1 year term and was re-elected by 
an unanimous vote of those present. The “new board” will meet after meeting adjourned 
to set date of first meeting. Meeting adjourned at 4:10pm. 


